
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      16 May 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by the President, Barbara Riddy.  22 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Report of the 6 Apr 10 meeting be accepted.   
Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                                             Carried
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 18 Apr 10 meeting be accepted.   

Seconded by Paul Ralph.                                                                                                Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
   The Executive decided not to renew the Director’s insurance.

A number of members have not yet paid their 2010 dues.  The Treasurer will send them one more reminder, and if the dues are not paid by 15 June their access to the fuel pump will be cut off.

3. Financial

a. Treasurer’s Report

Mar 10:

Income:                                               $ 24,232.17                     

Expenses:                                            $  8,001.16

Net Income:                                        $ 16,231.01

Net Income 1 Jan 10 to 31 Mar 10     $ 21,524.73

Apr 10:

Income:                                               $ 12,113.84                     

Expenses:                                            $ 12,278.35

Net Income:                                       -$      164.51

Net Income 1 Jan 10 to 30 Apr 10      $ 21,360.22


Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Mar and Apr 10 Financial Reports be accepted.   


Seconded by Paul Ralph.                                                                                        Carried

b.   Presentation of 2010 Financial Forecast  

  The Treasurer’s 2010 Financial Forecast projects a net income of $21,570.74, based on fuel   sales of 100,000 litres.

Moved by Ken Griffith: that the 2010 Financial Forecast be approved.   


Seconded by Paul Ralph.                                                                                           Carried
c.   Vending Machines

As previously reported, Ken Plant is looking after the beer machine.
Frank Benvin is looking after the pop machine.

4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa (absent)
Members had previously expressed a desire to provide a means for visiting pilots to access the Clubhouse.  Peter Lythall investigated the costs of various electronic locks, which range from $100 to $480.
The cheaper locks would allow access to a fob which would then be used to open the Clubhouse door.

Moved by Derek Carter: that the cheaper electronic lock be installed at a cost of approximately $150.  

Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                                               Carried










          Action: Peter Kroupa
 b.  Parking – Paul Ralph/Jeremy Howard 
· There are three or four parking spaces available. 
· Jeremy Howard has returned as Parking Director.
· There is some confusion regarding the land leased by NFC Hangars:  the NFC parking spaces closest to the NFC Hangars are on NFC Hangar land although the NFC has been collecting rent from planes parked there.   Ken Griffith confirmed that among himself, Brian Andrews and one other person (he couldn't recall who as they were not at the meeting) there was a verbal agreement at the time the application for hangars and subsequent building of the hangars.  The agreement was that the rents from those spaces were to be collected by the NFC if the NFC allowed the hangars to use the NFC's name to obtain approval for building hangars and obtain a better lease rate.  Ken Griffith and Gordon Heys will investigate.

· Darrle Schlitz asked that two visitor parking spots be designated and clearly marked, probably spots 6 and 20.                                                                 Action: Jeremy Howard
c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
d. Membership – Ken Griffith 
· Moved by Ken Griffith: that approval of Membership applications from the following be    approved:

Allen MacKay
Sebastien Seykora
Ray Bowerman
Philip Perry
Seconded by Derek Carter.                                                                                         Carried
e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson. (Absent) 
· The deadline for articles for the next issue is 28 Jun.
-     Moved by Ken Griffith: that ads by NFC Members be included in Av-Gass at no cost; and ads by non-members cost $10 per issue.  Seconded by Joyce Clarke.                      Carried
  -     Feedback and contributions to Av-Gass are encouraged.  Please contact Manuel directly at  pilot80@shaw.ca
f. Fuel – Al Brust.   
· 29,611 litres were available as of 15 May.  This is 61% of the Club’s fuel capacity.  6,107 litres were sold since 17 April.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. following the meeting a talk will be given by Alex Bowman.  Food will be provided 

       by Al Brust. 
b. there is a fly-in breakfast at Qualicum today. 
c.
the YCD Apron Plan is posted on the bulletin board.  It describes the changes in the apron in front of the terminal building during Phase II of the airport expansion.
d.     Ken Griffith will represent the NFC at the Ladysmith Air Cadets Ceremonial Review 

        on 6  Jun.
e.    Ken Griffith will represent the NFC at the Nanaimo-Ladysmith Schools Awards Night on 8     Jun.  This will be the presentation of the NFC Ray Erhart Memorial Bursary.
f.    the Regional District of Nanaimo meeting revealed that there is a disagreement between the RDN and the Nanaimo Airport Commission as to which organization is responsible for which aspects of the airport.
g. the airport will be discussed at a meeting of Nanaimo City Council on 17 May at 1630, in   Nanaimo City Hall.  All NFC Members are encouraged to attend.

h.   there appeared to be no further activities planned towards re-activating COPA Flight 91.  Members noted the benefits of having an active COPA Flight.  Jeremy Howard will be asked to investigate the re-activation of the Flight.                                     Action:  Jeremy Howard
Fly-ins/Air Shows
Heritage Flight Museum, Bellingham Airport.  Open Thurs, Fri and Sat 1200 to 1600.  Flying Day on 3rd Saturday of each month.  http://www.heritageflight.org/

29 May.  Prince George Fly-in Breakfast.  Gord Jack.  250-565-5400  gordjack@telus.nat

5 Jun.  Quesnel SkyFest.  www.skyfest2010.com
17-22 Jun. International Comanche Society, Canadian Tribe, Yellowknife, NWT

Contact Barbara Riddy briddy@writeme.com
25-27 Jun.  COPA Fly-in/Convention.  Summerside, PEI

http://www.copanational.org/Convention2010.cfm
26 Jun.  Langley Annual Fly-in.  langleyaeroclub@yahoo.com
7-11 Jul.  Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA

http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/default.cfm
10 Jul. Hope Flight Fest.  www.hopeflightfest.com
17 Jul.  Princeton Air Show. Patrick Robins 250-295-3135  airport@princeton.ca
See letter on Clubhouse Notice Board

17 Jul.  Nelson Flightfest.  Case Grypma 250-505-3249

17-24 Jul.  Yukon Midnight Sun Challenge. http://crosscanadaflight.com
This is a John Lovelace flight from Vancouver to the Yukon and back.

26 Jul – 1 Aug.  EAA Airventure. Oshkosh, WI.

http://www.eaa.org/airventure/
7 Aug.  Pemberton Fly-in.  www.pembertonflyingclub.ca
13-15 Aug.  Abbotsford International Air Show. Abbotsford, BC.

http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV

http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
11-13 Nov.  AOPA Aviation Summit. Long Beach, CA

http://www.aopa.org/summit/ 
5. Old Business
a. Status of Lease Negotiations
Gordon Heys reported that lease negotiations are on-going, and that legal advice will be required.  To this end he has had preliminary discussions with Mr. W. R. Mullen.  Members agreed with the need for such legal advice.
Moved by Ken Griffith: that the NFC contribute financially to the legal review of the proposed lease between NFC and NAC. Seconded by Kevin Palmer.                   Carried                   
Moved by Joyce Clark: that $500 be made available to Gordon Heys as the retainer for Mr. Mullen.  Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                         Carried          

Moved by Kevin Palmer: that up to $15,000 be made available to the lease committee for legal advice during lease negotiations with the NAC.  The amount spent is to be reported monthly by the lease committee.  Seconded  by Paul Ralph.                                  Carried   
Moved by Joyce Clark: that the Club be authorized to assess each member up to $150 for a legal defence fund.  There being no seconder the motion Failed.                                                  
b. General Aviation Information Session

The NAC replied to the Club’s offer of General Aviation Information Session for NAC Board members.  Details are to be arranged between the Club and Mike Hooper.










Action:  Doug Wakefield


Members asked that the invitation to the session be expanded to Nanaimo and Ladysmith Chambers of Commerce and Tourism Boards.
c. Club/Directors Insurance
The Directors insurance policy will not be renewed.  There appears to be no benefit to such a policy.  Barbara Riddy will investigate including the coverage in our general liability policy, which is due in June.                                                                           Action: Barbara Riddy
d.
2010 BBQ/Fly-in          
The 2010 Fly-in will be held at Qualicum in partnership with the PQ Aero Club.  Tentative date is 6 June.  Details to follow.                                                        Action: Barbara Riddy                                                                                                                                                               
e.   PQAC/NFC Courtesy Memberships

       Under investigation by Barbara Riddy.

f.   Upstairs Lease.

The office was not occupied until the last few days of April.  Members agreed that rather than invoice for a few days in April the billing will start on 1 May.

7. 
New Business

Members noted that cracks were appearing in the pavement on our ramp.  Peter Kroupa will be asked to investigate methods and costs of patching the cracks.                 Action:  Peter Kroupa 
8.
Next Meeting Date
20 Jun 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
NOTE: the President and Treasurer will be unable to attend this meeting.
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Derek Carter: that the meeting be adjourned.  

Seconded by Joyce Clarke.                                                                                             Carried                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
         The meeting was adjourned at 1120.

Doug Wakefield
Secretary
Secretarial Note: following the meeting Alex Bowman gave a fascinating talk (with video) of spinning and tumbling the T-33 Silver Star.

Al Brust provided food.

Many thanks to both Alex and Al!
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